
50—Heartland Communities

Demographic
Settled and close-knit, residents of Heartland Communities 
have a median age of 41.7 years. Approximately half of 
the residents have already retired, many in the same towns 
where they have lived and worked their whole lives. Nearly 
half are aged 55 years or older. Although married-couple 
families comprise nearly half of the household types and 
almost one-third are singles who live alone, other family 
types and shared housing are also represented. Children are 
found in 30 percent of the households. Diversity is minimal; 
nearly 9 in 10 residents are white.

Socioeconomic
The median household income is $35,072. Two-thirds 
of the households earn wage and salary income, and 
39 percent receive Social Security bene� ts. Employed 
residents work in occupations ranging from management 
positions to unskilled labor jobs; approximately 40 percent 
are employed in service industries. The percentage of the 
population aged 25 years or older that has completed high 
school is higher than the U.S. level; the percentage that has 
attended college is far lower than the U.S. � gure.

Residential
Home to six million people, Heartland Communities 
neighborhoods are found primarily in small towns scattered 
across the Midwest and South. Low-density neighborhoods 
dominate, with older homes in urban clusters and rural, 
nonfarm areas. More than half of the housing units were 
built before 1960. Homeownership is at 66 percent and the 
median home value is $87,393. More than three-fourths of 
the housing is single family dwellings.

Preferences
Heartland Communities residents invest time and money in 
their cherished homes and communities. They take pride in 
their gardening skills and in growing their own vegetables. 
Many homes own a riding lawn mower to keep up their 
relatively large lots. Residents tackle home improvement 
projects such as exterior painting and faucet replacement 
and shop at Ace Hardware or Lowe’s. Many residents order 
items from catalogs, QVC, and Avon sales representatives. 
They also shop at Wal-Mart or Kmart and buy groceries at 
Wal-Mart Supercenters. Favorite restaurants include Golden 
Corral and Cracker Barrel. The residents in this segment 
rarely travel by plane.

Heartland Communities residents have a distinctly country 
lifestyle. They go hunting and � shing. They also read 
gardening, � shing, and hunting magazines and listen to 
country music and auto racing on the radio. Reading two or 
more Sunday newspapers is important to them. Some join 
fraternal orders or religious clubs and even get involved 
with local politics. Many Heartland Communities households 
subscribe to cable and usually watch news programs and 
movies on TV.
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